
 

 

NOTICE OF VARIATION OF PARKING CHARGES 
 

THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF CALDERDALE (ON-STREET WAITING, LOADING 
AND PARKING) CONSOLIDATION ORDER 2024 

Notice of Variation (No.1) 2025 
 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Borough Council of Calderdale, in exercise of its 
powers under Section 46A of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and Regulation 25 of the 
Local Authorities’ Traffic Orders (Procedure) (England and Wales) Regulations 1996 and of 
all other enabling powers, shall vary the tariffs for on-street parking charges on roads 
referenced below in Halifax. 
 
This notice will vary the tariffs set out in Schedule 2 to the Borough Council of Calderdale (On 
Street Waiting, Loading and Parking) Consolidation Order 2024 (as amended) (“the Order”). 
The existing tariffs and the new tariffs are listed below. In all other respects, the Order will 
remain unchanged. The changes will come into force on Sunday 23rd February 2025. 
 
Variation of tariff in relation to the pay and display bays in Mount Street, Back Lord Street, St 
James Road, Great Albion Street, Victoria Street, New Road, Clare Road, Union Street, Union 
Street South, Prescott Street, Coleridge Street, Pine Street, Blackwall, Harrison Road, Carlton 
Terrace, Carlton Street, Powell Street, Bull Close Lane, Regent Street,  
Carlton Place, Wade Street, Dispensary Walk, Upper Kirkgate, Berwick Street, Causeway & 
Alfred Street East: 
 

Existing Tariff C New Tariff C 

Max 4 hour stay, No return within 2 hours, 
Monday – Sunday 8.00am to 8.00pm (Inc 
Bank Holiday (“BH”)). 

Max 4 hour stay, No return within 2 hours, 
Monday – Sunday 8.00am to 8.00pm (Inc 
BH) 

£0.80 per hour £1.00 per hour 

 
Variation of tariff in relation to the pay and display bays in Akroyd Place: 
 

Existing Tariff J New Tariff J 

Max 2 hour stay, No return within 2 hours, 
Monday – Sunday 8.00am to 8.00pm (Inc 
BH) 

Max 2 hour stay, No return within 2 hours, 
Monday – Sunday 8.00am to 8.00pm (Inc 
BH) 

£0.80 per hour £1.00 per hour 
 

A copy of this notice is available on the Councils website at 
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/tro or can be requested by contacting the Council via email 
proposedtro@calderdale.gov.uk or telephone 01422 288001 or 288002.  
 
Any questions about this notice can be directed to parking@calderdale.gov.uk 
 
Dated: 30th January 2025 

 
Ian R Hughes 
Head of Legal and Democratic Services 
For and on behalf of The Borough Council of Calderdale 
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